
FULLERTON SCHOOL DISTRICT
Educational Services

District English Learner Advisory Committee (DELAC) Meeting Minutes
Friday, February 26, 2021

9:00 a.m-11:00 a.m.
Zoom Meeting

Development of a District master plan for educational programs and services for English learners that takes into consideration
the Single Plan for Student Achievement.

Conducting of a District wide needs assessment on a school-by-school basis.

Establishment of District program, goals, and objectives for programs and services for English learners.

Administration of the annual Language Census.

Review and comment on the District’s reclassification procedures.

The District has provided training materials and training planned in full consultation with committee members, appropriate to
assist members in carrying out their legal advisory responsibilities.

Review consolidated Application, Part I and Part II.

Development of a plan to ensure compliance with any applicable teacher and instructional aide requirements.

Welcome: Rossana Fonseca provided instructions on how to listen to the DELAC meeting in a language(Korean or Spanish)
other than English through interpretation. The meeting began at 9:03 am. The opening and introductions were done by Rossana
Fonseca, who then introduced DELAC representative Egleth Nuncci. Egleth Nuncci welcomed all participants in attendance and
thanked them for joining the meeting.

Approve December Minutes: Maria Alvarez asked everyone to take a look at the December minutes and asked for approval of
the minutes. A first motion to approve the December minutes was made by Egleth Nuncci, from Pacific Drive Elementary, a
second motion to approve the minutes was done by Gabriela Coronado from Woodcrest Elementary.

Review LCAP: Coordinator of Educational Services Jenel Lao reviewed the LCAP and the updated process for this academic
year. She explained how FSD tells its story. She also mentioned to everyone that FSD wants their input and they could do so by
filling out the LCAP Survey.

Review Consolidated Application: Director of Educational Services Sung Chi went over how in addition to the state funding
that Jenel Lao shared, the District also receives federal funding through four different sources. The funds that specifically support
the English Learners come from the Federal Title III funds as well as the LCFF supplemental funds that Jenel had mentioned
through reviewing the LCAP.

Partners for Wellness- Vaping & Tobacco: Paige Petrus-Medina, Health Educator from Partners4Wellness formerly
NCADD-OC gave a presentation on Vaping & Tobacco. She went over Tobacco/ Vapes, Nicotine Health, how vaping affects the
youth, trends with COVID-19 and Vape use.

Announcements/ Public Comments: DELAC representative Ana Paulino opened up the floor for announcements. Pacific Drive
Elementary school will be having a food drive today Friday, February 26 at 5:00pm.

The meeting was adjourned at 11:15am.


